
 

 

DATE:  July 18, 2022                        WIOAB 01-22  

TO:  All WIOA Local Areas 

FROM: Summer MacDonald 
  Program Manager 

SUBJECT: WIOA Service Delivery Incorporating Launch 

 
 
 
The U.S. Department of Labor's TEGL 09-21 noted states' WIOA Title I-B program allotments for 
PY22, from which Idaho experienced a significant decrease in the allotment.  
 
To address these coming deficits in program funding, the Workforce Development Council (WDC) 
proposed to change the state's means of WIOA service delivery for participants requesting training. To 
overcome PY22's WIOA allotment decrease, the WDC directs all WIOA service providers to use the 
Idaho LAUNCH program as the initial funding source for participant training payments. WIOA formula 
funds will provide supportive services to participants when appropriate. 
   
 
PY22 Service Delivery Objectives: 
 

• Use LAUNCH as the primary funding source for training. 
• Expand dual participant enrollments in LAUNCH and WIOA. 

 
We are preparing a statewide training to provide technical assistance to transition to this new service 
delivery approach.  
 
 
 If you have any questions, don't hesitate to contact the WIOA/TAA mailbox 
 
 


